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 NCDOT is requesting that the County provide initial input on this project replying to their email by 
Wednesday, October 16, 2024.  The following comments were made by the Commissioners:    
 

 Chairman Nelson wants to meet with NCDOT to discuss this 
 Commissioner Woodard wants to know how many bypasses they will have for the Town of Hertford. 
 Commissioner Hoffler wants to know if this was preplanning for I-87.  Mr. Heath said that it was. 
 Commissioner Corprew wants to know if this will be a restricted bypass or a true bypass this time.  Mr. Heath feels 

that it would be a true bypass. 
 Commissioner Woodard is concerned about going through the intermediate school property. 
 County Manager Heath is concerned that it will minimize access to the Marine Park & Commerce Center. 
 They were also concerned that it would affect the NCDOT Shop too. 

 

 It was the consensus of the Board to include these items in Mr. Heath’s report to NCDOT and to 
contact the Town of Hertford and Town of Winfall for their concerns too. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS  
 

 There were no public comment made. 
 

ADJOURNMENT  
 Chairman Nelson asked if there were any further comments or business to discuss.  Jonathan 
Nixon, Emergency Services Director, wanted to let the Board know that they have gone out for bids for 
the 911 Expansion Project.  The bids are due back by October 31, 2924.  A copy of their bid package 
was included in their Agenda Packet under “For Information Only”.       This is just in case someone came 
and asked the Board about it.  There being no further comments or business to discuss, the Regular 
Meeting was adjourned around 7:35 p.m. on motion made by Timothy J. Corprew, seconded by James 
W. Ward and unanimously approved by the Board. 
 

   
  Wallace E. Nelson, Chairman 
 

   
Clerk to the Board 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
WORK SESSION 

 

October 28, 2024 
 

7:00 p.m. 
 
 

 The Perquimans County Board of Commissioners met in a Work Session on Monday, October 28, 
2024, at 7:00 p.m. in the in the Meeting Room of the Perquimans County Library located at 514 S. Church 
Street, Hertford, NC  27944.  Due to schedule conflicts, the Regular Work Session was held on October 
28, 2024 instead of October 21, 2024.    
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Wallace E. Nelson, Chairman  Charles Woodard, Vice Chairman 
  Timothy J. Corprew  Joseph W. Hoffler     
  T. Kyle Jones    
MEMBERS ABSENT: James W. Ward       
   

OTHERS PRESENT: Frank Heath, County Manager Mary P. Hunnicutt, Clerk to the Board 

 Chairman Nelson called the meeting to order.  Commissioner Jones gave the invocation and 
Chairman Nelson led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chairman Nelson welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The 
following items were discussed during the Work Session. 

AGENDA 
 Chairman Nelson stated that a copy of the Agenda was at their seats and asked if there were any 
additions or corrections to the Agenda.  County Manager Heath added item II.E – Hiring Process for 
Assistant County Manager.  There being no further additions or corrections, Mr. Nelson asked for a 
motion to approve the Agenda as presented.  Timothy J. Corprew made a motion to approve the Agenda 
as presented with the addition.  The motion was seconded by Joseph W. Hoffler, and unanimously 
approved by the Board. 
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ANGELA JORDAN, SOCIAL SERVICES DIRECTOR  
 Angela Jordan, Social Services Director, presented the following letter requesting two additional 
social worker positions in order to satisfy state recommended staffing levels and caseloads: 
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 After presenting her request, Ms. Jordan asked if the Board had any questions.  County Manager 
Heath asked Ms. Jordan for a copy of the letter/e-mail from the Regional Child Welfare Specialists 
(RCWS).  She said that she would provide him a copy which Mr. Heath will forward to the Commissioners 
prior to the November meeting.  After some discussion, Chairman Nelson asked how the Board wanted 
them to proceed.  It was the consensus of the Board to add an item under New Business at their 
November 4, 2024 meeting to consider Ms. Jordan’s request to add two additional social worker positions 
in order to satisfy state recommended staffing levels and caseloads. 

PERQUIMANS MARINE INDUSTRIAL PARK LEASE GUIDELINES 
 Chairman Nelson recognized County Manager Heath who presented the following Perquimans 
Marine Industrial Park Lease Guidelines: 
 

 

 

 

THIS BALANCE OF THIS PAGE WAS 
INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK. 



   October 28, 2024 (continued) 4059 

 

 

 

 

 Mr. Heath explained that the only change from the copy that was distributed in August, 2024 was 
projecting light downward.  He asked the Board to continue to review the document and advise him of 
any changes that they would like to make.  The plan is to hold a Public Hearing at the December Meeting.  
It was the consensus of the Board to proceed with the document adding the requested change of 
projecting light downward and holding a Public Hearing at their December meeting. 

ANIMAL CONTROL ORDINANCE AMENDMENT 
 Chairman Nelson recognized County Manager Heath who presented the following Amendment to 
Ordinance No. 63: 
 

 
 A committee consisting of Commissioners Corprew & Jones, Sheriff White, County Manager 
Heath, and the Animal Control staff drew up this amendment to Ordinance No. 63.  Mr. Heath asked the 
Board to continue to review the document and advise him of any changes that they would like to make.    
Commissioner Jones expressed some concerns about an upcoming legislation that may cause some 
problems with accessing the violations of County Ordinances so he asked if they could hold the Public 
Hearing at the January meeting instead of the December Meeting.  After some discussion, it was the 
consensus of the Board to proceed with the Public Hearing in December with the understanding that, if 
we have not clarified these concerns, they would continue the Public Hearing in January, 2025. 

SOLID WASTE ORDINANCE AMENDMENT 
 Chairman Nelson recognized County Manager Heath who presented the following Amendment to 
Ordinance No. 50: 
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 Mr. Heath asked the Board to continue to review the document and advise him of any changes that 
they would like to make.  After some discussion, it was the consensus of the Board to proceed with the 
Public Hearing in December. 

HIRING PROCESS FOR ASSISTANT COUNTY MANAGER 
 Chairman Nelson recognized County Manager Heath who explained that this process was 
developed with the assistance of Denise Stinagle, NCACC Outreach Associate.  The process will be as 
follows: 

1. Advertise for the Assistant County Manager position.  We will prepare an Assistant to County Manager job 
description using our current job description from Human Resources and a copy of a job description provided by 
Denise Stinagle.  They will begin working on potential interview questions which will include the Board’s input. 

2. Mr. Heath distributed a questionnaire that he would like the Board to complete and return to him by Monday, 
November 4, 2024, at the Regular Meeting. 

3. The job opening will be advertised locally, through NC Association of County Commissioners (NCACC), NC 
League of Municipalities (NCLM), Virginian Pilot, and GovJobs.com.  

4. Mr. Heath asked if the Board was okay to allow Chairman Nelson, Vice Chair Woodard, and County Manager 
Heath to meet to narrow down the applicants to four (4) to five (5) applications.  It was the consensus of the Board 
to follow this concept. 

5. We will advertise in November and take applications through the end of December. 
6. Interviews will be held in January. 
7. Start date will be February 1, 2025. 

 This timeline is about a month behind what we had aimed for but it will still allow the new employee 
to handle a budget process for FY 2025-2026. 

LOCATION OF THE NOVEMBER, 2024 MEETING 
 County Manager Heath informed that Board that, due to the preparation of the Election on 
November 5, 2024, Board of Elections will be setting up the voting equipment that Monday night.  Mr. 
Heath has already arranged with Michele Lawrence, Librarian, to move the meeting to the open area of 
the Library. 
 

ADJOURNMENT  
 Chairman Nelson asked if there were any further comments or business to discuss.  There being 
none, the Work Session was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. on motion made by Charles Woodard, seconded by 
Timothy J. Corprew and unanimously approved by the Board. 
 

   
  Wallace E. Nelson, Chairman 
 

   
Clerk to the Board 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 


